
From: Lisa Foust
To: Walker, Henry
Cc: David Foster; Ectory R. Lawless
Subject: Docket No. 20-00055 Application of Full Tilt Communications, LLC / Data Request
Date: Thursday, April 30, 2020 4:03:38 PM

Mr. Walker,

CLEC applicants are required, by statute, to demonstrate their managerial, financial and technical
abilities to provide the services for which they seek authority.  To assist the Commission in its review
of Full Tilt Communications, LLC’s application for certificate of convenience and necessity to provide
competing local telecommunications services in Tennessee, you are requested to provide the
following:

1) The application indicates the address for Full Tilt Communications, LLC is 242 Rangeline
Road in Longwood, Florida 32750.  Is this the Applicant’s correct physical address? Our
records indicate 242 Rangeline Road in Longwood, Florida is the address for Compliance
Solutions, Inc., a regulatory compliance company. Please provide the actual physical address
for the Applicant.

2) What is the affiliation or relationship between Full Tilt Communications, LLC and Compliance
Solutions, Inc., if any?

3) What is the mailing address, direct contact telephone number and email address for
Gregory Freeman?

4) Does the Applicant have applications for authority to provide telecommunications services
pending or approved in any other states?

5) The application references funding for Full Tilt Communications, LLC will be provided
pursuant to the “Vero Operating Agreement.”  Provide a copy of this operating agreement.

6) The application included, as Confidential Exhibit F, financial statements for its corporate
parent.  Please clarify why the amount of funding indicated to have been committed to date
by investors is not reflected in the financial statements provided.

It is requested that this information be provided no later than 2:00 pm on May 14, 2020 and that
you reference Docket Number 20-00055 on the response.  In accordance with TPUC rules submit
either (1) thirteen written copies of your response or (2) four written copies and an electronic
version.  Should you have questions regarding this request, please contact me at 615-770-6886.

Lisa Foust
Utilities Division
Tennessee Public Utility Commission

502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor
Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on April 30, 2020 at 4:04 p.m.

20-00055

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=1CCE76BB0C9B4C478711FBBF83222110-LISA FOUST
mailto:HWALKER@bradley.com
mailto:David.Foster@tn.gov
mailto:Ectory.R.Lawless@tn.gov



